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Government Actions Aimed at Destroying Hungarian Folklore
 
 Some fifteen years ago, in response to central encouragement, local museums and 
community folklore centers began appearing throughout Transylvania.  With the help of 
voluntary donations, they have served to collect, preserve and exhibit the folkloristic 
and nationality memorabilia of the region. 
 
 The institutions which house these collections became the centers of Transylvanian 
cultural life, especially in the villages inhabited by Hungarians.  Their decisive 
importance was frequently noted in the Transylvanian-Hungarian press.  Even the Hungarian-
language broadcasts of Rumanian radio and television dealt with the subject, encouraging 
the population to continue their collection efforts. 
 
 According to recent reports, in mid-November 1984 the directors of the Hungarian 
community museums were summoned to a meeting in Kolozsvar (Cluj-Napoca).  There they were 
told that the central authorities in Bucharest had been informed that a large part of the 
museum collections consisted of "fakeries" and objects "bearing the onus of bourgeois 
taste." 
 
 The museum directors present at the meeting were then ordered to submit individual 
declarations stating the percentage of "fakeries" contained in their collections.  In 
response to their indignant protests, they were threatened with the loss of their jobs and 
the complete liquidation of their collections, since, in refusing to provide the 
declarations, they would only be "giving evidence of their incompetence." 
 
 The museum directors, intimidated in this way, then proceeded to write declarations, 
indicating varying percentages of "fakeries" in their collections.  When finished, they 
were told that in accordance with an official directive from Bucharest, they must deliver 
a number of items from their collections equal to the "percentage of fakeries" shown in 
their declarations to the appropriate central museums -- where the delivered items would 
be destroyed. 
 
 Hungarians in Transylvania call attention to the fact that the intent behind this 
measure is the gradual elimination of Hungarian heritage and folklore.  At the same time, 
the action was obviously part of a shrewd, comprehensive and well-planned process which 
started fifteen years ago with the very gathering of the cultural objects into centralized 
collections, allowing the authorities to control and ultimately destroy them in a 
relatively simple fashion. 
                                                                           




